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       Moss Vale High 

P. O. Box 137 Moss Vale 2577 

Tel: (02) 4868 1717    Fax:  (02)  4868 2787 

“Innovation, Opportunity, Connection 

Inspiring Success” 
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1 November 2013 

 

Moss Vale High School website :  www.mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Respectful, Safe and Responsible Learners 

Students Making A Difference 

All who helped with the 50th Anniversary celebrations  -  
the Tour Guides  
BBQ organisers 

Football game assistants 
Ag Plot helpers 

And many, many other hard workers and quiet achievers 
who helped make our Gold Anniversary such a wonderful 

success. 

‘Face the Crowd’  

at the CAPA Concert 

Charlotte Fitzgerald and Margaret Urlich performing Charlotte’s 
composition, ‘Face the Crowd’. 
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Principal’s Report 

50th Anniversary Celebrations 
As many would know the amazing 50th Anniversary celebrations for Moss Vale High School took place last weekend. A 
special thank you to everyone who played a part in making these celebrations so memorable. 
 

The weekend started off with guided tours for past students, parents and community members. This was followed by an 
outstanding 50th Anniversary concert on Friday evening. At the concert, many students played the songs that were part 
of the special 50th Anniversary double CD. I have heard many say that this was the best concert that they have ever 
seen at our school. The standard of the music, dance and drama performances was exceptional. It was also great to see 
the wonderful artwork that was on display. 
 

Saturday involved more guided tours where around 160 past students, parents and members of the school community 
explored the school and spent much time discussing how things had changed. 
 

Saturday night was the 50th Anniversary dinner at the Moss Vale Services Club. This event was attended by over 300 
people who helped celebrate the 50 years of wonderful achievement at Moss Vale High School. It was a very enjoyable 
evening with so many special guests. 
 

Sunday involved a beautiful combined church service led by Principal Australian Defence Force Chaplain Geoff Webb, 
one of the first students who attended the High School back in 1962. It was a special thrill to have Geoff lead the service. 
The celebrations were rounded off by a tough, competitive rugby league match between past and present students. A 
great way to conclude our celebrations! 
 

The amazing and very positive spirit that exists within our school and the community was on display all weekend. As I 
said on Saturday night in my address, it is the people who make the school and that was so evident on this special 
weekend. 
 

I want to again specially thank all the students, the staff, the parents and our community for making our 50th Anniversary 
weekend so wonderful. The memories I gained from the weekend will stay with me for the rest of my career. 
 

Principals from UK Schools Visit 
On Monday, 28 October, our school hosted a visit by 28 English School Principals who were on a specially organised 
tour to investigate and learn from leading schools in Australia. Moss Vale High School because of the wonderful work we 
do, was chosen as a site for a visit. It was a pleasure to see some of our great students show our English guests around 
our school.  
 

It was a wonderful opportunity to engage in some professional dialogue with our English visitors on the similarities and 
differences between the two education systems in which we work. Many contacts have been made and so hopefully the 
relationship between our schools will continue and benefit us all.  A special thank you to all the students and staff who 
helped make this visit so very special, particularly after a long weekend of celebrations. Thank you one and all. 
 

School App 
I want to encourage everyone associated with our school to make sure that they have downloaded the Moss Vale High 
School App onto their smart phone. The App is available from the App store and is completely free.  
 

The App is a wonderful communication tool that contains the latest school calendar, newsletter and links to the school 
website. It also has a special message board for important announcements. There is also a facility for parent use in 
regards to absentee notes and other school information. 
 

So far the App has proven quite popular and I hope to see it become an important communication tool to help us stay in 
touch with what is happening in our great school. 
 

Our school continues to be very busy as we focus on providing some outstanding opportunities for our students.  
Please contact the school to assist you with any enquiries. 
Have a great week! 
 

Best Wishes, 

Peter Macbeth 
Principal 
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Dear Parents and Carers  
Great News! Our school now has a mobile phone 
app. What’s that, you may ask?  This is an 
application that runs on Smart Phones and Tablets 
and gives you instant access to our school 
information when you click on it, 24/7. 
 
The app will give parents the ability to instantly 
access school newsletters without going to the 
website, and to send in a note explaining student 
absences, electronically!  
 
We will be sharing many of the other features with 
you over the coming weeks, but for now download it 
to your smartphone or tablet device by going to 
either the Apple App 
Store or Android 
Google Play Market 
and searching for 
our school name – 
Moss Vale High 
School. Once you 
have found it press 
Install or Download. 
It’s Free! 
 
 
Peter Macbeth 
Principal 

Moss Vale High School ‘App’ 
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Focus on SAFE BEHAVIOUR 
We are focusing on safe behaviour in the playground over the coming weeks. In particular, we are asking students to 
strictly observe the ‗contact-free‘ rule and to observe the out of bounds rule. Students often excuse their dangerous and 
sometimes aggressive behaviour as ‗mucking around‘. This excuse will never be tolerated as we need to keep all of our 
students and staff safe in a calm environment free from reckless and dangerous behaviour that may lead to injury. 
Students should also be aware that the red lines in the playground indicate an out of bounds area and that they should 
not be found in that area at any time of the school day. 
 

Senior Students 
Senior students must be aware that they are NOT to leave school grounds during the day for any reason unless they 
have a justifiable reason supported by a note from their parent or caregiver. The students who choose to ignore this 
important rule, again relating to issues of safety, will find themselves receiving the appropriate consequences of our 
disciplinary system. 
 

VIVO 
I have included on the next page the updated merit system chart with the new vivo points indicating which level of the 
merit system will be reached by a student according to their vivo points.  
 
I would like to congratulate the following four students of each Year group who are leading the league tables for 
accumulating the most vivo points in a variety of areas within the school: 
Year 11: Georgia Finlayson, Meagan Handley, Melanie Aitken, Jade Sparrow 
Year 10: Allie Sims, Alix Harper, Regina Jenkins, Josh Heyhorn 
Year 9: Laura Mulcahy, Ashley Thatcher, Bradley McMahon, Briana Handley 
Year 8: Josh Huggett, Olivia Yearsley, Samantha Goodacre, Kali Styles 
Year 7: Rebecca Heyhorn, Megan Mulcahy, Margaret Fitzgerald, Andrew Zveglic 

Well done to all of these students on achieving excellent results in the classroom and in extra-curricular activities.  

At Moss Vale High School, we want our students to achieve success in all areas of school life and to be respectful, 
responsible young people who value the opportunities offered at our school.  We strongly believe that success at school 
will lead to even greater success in life beyond school. In an effort to build a positive school culture and to encourage 
positive behaviour for success, we have a new and interactive way of rewarding student achievement and effort through 
VIVO points. Staff can now log on to vivomiles.com.au and award students in the following areas: academic, cultural, 
sporting, community service, school service and for outstanding, positive behaviour. Vivos are NOT issued for simply 
complying with normal school rules and general instructions. 

VIVO points will be awarded by teachers to reward and recognise effort, improvement or achievement in any of the 
above areas. When a student accumulates sufficient vivo points, he/she simply reports this to the Deputy Principal where 
the student will be given 10 bonus vivo points, and the appropriate award will be organised for the next school assembly. 
The first 60 Vivos will lead to a RED award and a total of  160 VIVOS will lead to a GREEN award. The award recipients 

will receive a letter of commendation mailed home to notify parents of each award. 

When students receive over 300 vivo points they are moving into the next phase of the merit system, where greater 
rewards can be earned. This is the Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum stage. 320 VIVOS lead  to a BRONZE award, 480 
VIVOS lead to a SILVER award, 640 VIVOS will earn a GOLD award and 950 VIVOS earn a student the most 

prestigious award of Platinum.            

Award holders are expected to comply with school rules and meet our expectations of respectful, safe and 
responsible behaviour. Therefore, award holders will lose privileges and Vivos if they are placed on the school's 
level system for unsatisfactory behaviour. Students cannot be presented with their award at an assembly until 
they have satisfactorily completed the requirements of the level system on which they were placed. 

 
Patricia Holmes 
Deputy Principal 

Deputy Principal’s Report 
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  Red  

Award 

  Green 

Award 

Bronze 

Award   

  Silver 

Award 

  Gold 

Award 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached a Red Award which 

takes you to 70 Vivos 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached a Green Award which 

takes you to 170 Vivos 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached your Bronze Award 

which takes you to 330 Vivos 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached Silver Award which 

takes you to 490 Vivos 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached Gold Award which takes 

you to 650 Vivos 

Platinum

Award 

You get an extra 10 Vivos for 

telling the Deputy that you have 

reached Platinum Award which 

takes you to 960 Vivos 

Moss Vale High School Merit System 

VIVO 

60 Vivos 

160 Vivos 

320 Vivos 

480 Vivos 

640 Vivos 

950 Vivos 
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50th  BIRTHDAY ANNIVERSARY MAGAZINE 

Moss Vale High School  
 50 Golden Years 

 

Memories from ex-students and staff  
History of our 

school , overview 

year by year 

Photographs across the years Limited Edition : 

Copies available from 

Moss Vale High School 

Front Office 

Cost : $50.00 

 

Showcasing our school community’s talents.  $10.00 from Front Office 
Our special 50th Anniversary Golden Year double CD with 33 songs composed / 

performed by past and present students, teachers and tutors. 

Guitar Ensemble 

Brass Ensemble 

String Ensemble 

Girls’ Choir Djembe Ensemble 

Junior & Senior 
Vocal Ensembles 

Stage Band 
50th ANNIVERSARY GOLDEN YEAR DOUBLE CD  

Student Compositions 

Staff Performances 
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Congratulations  
Kooper Smith  

of Year 9,  
for his fundraising efforts supporting the  

Kid‘s Cancer Research Project. 
 

Kooper has ridden over 622 kilometres during 
October, and raised $640 for assistance to the  

Kids‘ Cancer Research Project. 
 

Well done, Kooper!! 

Activity Week 2013  Information for parents relating to water activities. 
 

As you know, Activity Week takes places this year between16 and18 December. There are many activities that 
involve swimming or water related participation.  
 

DEC guidelines, however, require students to pass a Water Challenge test before participating in water 
activities. This test will be held at the new Moss Vale pool on 10 December. It requires students to complete the 
following. 

Entry – Slide in entry into shallow water and walk five metres. 
  (Please note: This is the minimum benchmark for yellow wrist banded students). 

Survival Swimming – 25m swim with recognisable strokes. 

Survival Sequence – Scull, float or tread water for 1 minute, call out for help once. 

Exit – Exit the water unassisted. 

Rescue Sequence – Demonstrate a simple voice rescue. 
 
Following completion of ‗The Challenge‘ all students will be classified as either proficient swimmers or non-
proficient swimmers. Proficient swimmers will be issued with a blue wrist band and will be deemed safe to 
participate in the aquatic activity. Non-proficient students will be issued with a yellow wrist band and can 
participate in shallow water activities.  
 

Students must wear these bands for the duration of the water activity.  
Please note, this applies to all school excursions  
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Our Golden 50th Anniversary has led to many memorable 
festivities: 
 Open days for the community 
 Golden crowned tour leaders 
 Church service and Football game 
 Concerts and art displays  
 Reunion dinner 
 Special tree plantings 
 1960‘s dress ups 
 Wonderful faculty displays 
 BBQs galore 
 
It has been a memorable year, and a great celebration for 
all our school community.  It has been a wonderful 
opportunity to work with our present and past students, 
parents and local leaders. I feel very lucky to have been 
part of the organising committee for our 50th birthday at 
the same time the town of Moss Vale was celebrating its 
150th anniversary.  
   
Mrs Maryanne Williams 
Teacher Librarian 1991-2013 

Comments from visitors  
Margaret Robertson—1963-1967 very different 
Margaret Colquhoan—Teacher here 1963 
Lynda Hall—really nice tour 
Bill Ottey—Great memories 
Jim McAlpine—Great school 
Patricia Mansfield—A thoroughly delightful guide Michaela 
Casson showed us through and we were very impressed 
with everything and the students and staff too! 
Debbie Reed—Brilliant displays 
Louisa O‘Neile—had fun—Thank you !! 
John Barrow—increase Eli Wren’s wages !! 
Sean McRae—Awesome 
Ali Williams—WOW! 
Romayne Hayman—Fabulous school—terrific! 
Tammy Worner—Congrats Mossy High ! 
Marianne Bunt—Great to look back through. Thanks for 
the tour guides 
Ros Edwards—Fantastic displays. Well done 
Katy Curtis—Great looking school ! 
Denyse Merchant—Great, thoroughly enjoyable, brings 
back memories 
Judith Webb—Thank you for the Open Days ! 
Sandra Horley—Nice to visit after 48 years 
Trudy Flanigan—a trip down memory lane 
Dale Towell—Fantastic, loved all the hard work 
Colin Jackson—Eli Wren was a fantastic tour guide. 
Janet Hutchinson—A fabulous school 
Owen Webb—Really good, reminiscing 

Above :  Anniversary Roll Call Group—in Gold 

Crowns for our Golden Anniversary 

Back Row: Courteney Parker, Tamara Wilson,  

Bonnie-Rae Byfield, Renee Sharman, Britany 

Shanks, Eli Wren, Michaela Casson, David Sims, 

Katie Ballantine, Mrs Williams (Teacher-Librarian) 

Front Row : Brooke Fitzgerald, Olivia Rynehart, 

Beth Smillie, Mel Fitzgerald 

Above : Our golden Distance Education students 

celebrate the end of a good year of external study, 

around a chocolate fountain! 

l-r  Jarrah Bowley, Josh Day, Sam Donovan, Jake 

Newbury, Dylan Rees, Jayden Cubit, Tyler Snelgrove, 

Laurence Chappell (and Aaron Fahey just taste testing) 
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Ex-student Dean Cross, Principal, Peter Macbeth and 

ex-student, now teacher, Jemima Finlayson 

BBQ experts at our Anniversary lunch Saturday,  

26 October 2013. 

l-r: Mrs Austin, Taj Millbank,  Adam Nelson, Michelle 

Haynes and little Miss Van Der Voort with her mum.  

BBQ chefs Mr Vandervoort and Aiden Ellis ready for 

the big rush at the Saturday lunch. 

Tour guides Gabi Mant and Alix Harper with our  

happy visitors. 

Mrs Marion Keith, nee Vincent (ex-student and Dux of 

Moss Vale High School 1962), Tina Fitzgerald (SASS 

staff) and ex-Deputy Principal Peter Marshall. 

Our school captains meeting past staff member 

Mrs Lyn Schaeffer. 
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Pets and people visiting our school on Open day; the 

Pull family and Sheldon the lizard! 

50th Anniversary 

Football match 

consisting of all ex-

students of Moss Vale 

High School, coaches 

Brett Breeze and Ian 

Baguley.   

The White team won 38 

to 29.   

A great time was had by 

all.   

Maybe a rematch next 

year?? 

School captains  

l-r: Rhiannon Young, Jayden Cubit, Matthew 

Sainsbury-Dale, Georgia Finlayson 

All ages enjoying our Open Days; Greg Hutchinson’s 

grandchildren, tour guide Eli Wren and Teacher-          

Librarian, Maryanne Williams  

Greg Hutchinson (General assistant and gardener) 

and his proud wife, Janet, enjoying the beautiful 

landscaped grounds of Moss Vale High School. 
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Preparing for the game. 

At the church service on Sunday morning  -  SRE 

teacher, Donna Jensen, Music teacher Mrs John-

ston, Principal Australian Defence Force, Chaplain 

Geoff Webb, Mrs McKay, English teacher,  Mr 

Macbeth, Principal     

Helping with the football match were ex-students 

Debbie and Brett Breeze. Catching up at the 50th Dinner Celebration on Saturday 

night were former students Dale Towell (Hollins), Susan 

Lafferty, Lurlene Erwin and Deborah Buchanan (Noble)  
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THE GOLDEN YEAR CD LAUNCH 

As part of our 50th Anniversary Weekend, the CAPA department held their ―The Golden Year‖ CD Launch and Term 4 

CAPA Concert on Friday, 25 October.  CAPA has come a long way in the past five years and Friday night was a direct 

reflection of the incredible talent we have at Moss Vale High School. 
 

Family, friends and ex-students of Moss Vale High School packed the hall to not only hear 17 impressive songs from our 

2013 double CD, but also watch outstanding drama and dance performances and view excellent art displays.  A special 

highlight of the night was the newly formed Staff Band, which performed 2 hit songs from 1963, ―Wipeout‖ and ―I Wanna 

Hold Your Hand‖. It was great to see Mr Macbeth, Mr Parro, Mr Paviour, Mr Zigmond, Mrs Finlayson, Miss Norris and 

Miss Sandland join Mr Bilbija and Cody McKibbin on stage. 
 

Special mention must also be made of Year 9 student, Charlotte Fitzgerald. Charlotte had the honour of being the 

youngest student to compose and record a song on a Moss Vale High School CD. Her composition, ―Face the Crowd‖, 

also featured a famous, local singer/songwriter, Margaret Urlich. We are very thankful to Margaret for being part of our 

CD and CAPA Concert. 
 

THE GOLDEN YEAR CD 

If you haven‘t yet heard our double CD, you are missing out!   ―The Golden Year‖ CD is in 2 parts.  
 

CD 1 has 18 recordings by current students of Moss Vale High, 11 of which are original compositions.  It features seven 

of our Performing Ensembles, and songs from music students in Years 9-12.  We are thrilled with the standard of 

compositions and performances! 
 

CD 2 is called the ―Hall of Fame‖. We invited past students and past and present teachers and music tutors to record or 

submit songs to be included. As a result, we have 15 songs in a wide range of styles. Everything from contemporary 

pop, to jazz and heavy metal can be heard and it is amazing to see the talent that has come out of Moss Vale High. 

The CD itself was designed by Year 10 student, Kiara Martin, who was chosen for her artistic skills. Hours of work went 

into creating the 8-page booklet, CD designs and tray artwork. Many thanks go to Kiara for her exceptional work. 
 

We think ―The Golden Year‖ is the best CD we have produced and that the CD Launch was the best concert we have 

ever presented at Moss Vale High School.  The talent represented on the CD is simply awesome and we are so happy 

that so many CDs have been sold already! 

 

Linda Johnston 

Golden Year CD 
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Photos by Sean McKibbin 
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TO :      MOSS VALE HIGH         NOTE OF ABSENCE    
 

Date  :  ___________________  Address  :   ________________________________ 

                                                                                           ________________________________ 

Roll Class  :  ______________ Year  :  ___________ 

 

Please excuse the absence of my son/daughter  :  _____________________________________ 

on  (dates)  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Total number of days absent  : ______________ 

The reason for the absence/s (this reason must be specific, not just "he/she was sick") :  ________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name  :  ______________________________ 

Parent Signature  :  ___________________________  Date sent  :  _______________ 

 

OFFICE USE ONLY  

CHANGED ON  

ERN  

EMERGENCY 
CARD 
REPRINTED 

 

BUS Co 
NOTIFIED 

 

RECEIVED 
NEW BUS 
FORM 

 

 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS / CONTACT DETAILS 
 
NAME  :...................................................................    Roll Class  :  ........ ....   Year  :   …. ....... 

NEW ADDRESS  :  ...............................................................................  PO BOX ..................... 

.................................................................................................................................................... 

New Phone No's  :  Home  :  ......................................    Work  (M) : ......................................... 

Mobile (M)  : ..........................  Work (F)  : ............................  Mobile  (F) :  .............................. 

Email :  ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

DATE YOU CHANGED ADDRESS  :  .......................................................................................  

PARENTS / GUARDIANS NAMES YOU ARE LIVING WITH  :  

................................................................................................................................................................................ 
 
Do you currently have a bus pass?  ………………………………………………………… 
 

NOTE  :    A new bus pass application must be completed when a student has :  a change of address, a change of 

name, change of school, change of details or comes under joint custody. 

TO :      MOSS VALE HIGH         NOTE OF ABSENCE    
 

Date  :  ___________________  Address  :   ________________________________ 

                                                                                           ________________________________ 

Roll Class  :  ______________ Year  :  ___________ 

 

Please excuse the absence of my son/daughter  :  _____________________________________ 

on  (dates)  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Total number of days absent  : ______________ 

The reason for the absence/s (this reason must be specific, not just "he/she was sick") :  ________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name  :  ______________________________ 

Parent Signature  :  ___________________________  Date sent  :  _______________ 
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Parent Online Payments 
Commencing 29 July 2013 

 

Visa or Mastercard credit or debit cards only accepted 
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Note: Permission notes still need to be 
completed and sent to school 

Separate payments need to be made  
for each student to ensure  

correct identification of student 

Creative and Performing Arts— enter particulars eg Dance, Drama 


